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Tree Information Report 
Submitted as part of Committee of Adjustment Application for the City of Ottawa 

Address: 271 Queen Mary 

Date: May 19, 2022 

Prepared by: Astrid Nielsen, RPF, ISA Certified Arborist ® 

Prepared for: Alana Spadaccini, contact at Mike Miroca, mike@mirocadesign.com 

Site Visit:  May 17, 2022 

A site visit revealed that there are no trees protected under City of Ottawa tree by-laws on this property. 
There are some small Manitoba maple clumps with diameters ranging from 5 to 15 cm along the city 
laneway in the rear yard that have sprouted from older stumps directly under the hydro lines. The city 
should consider removing these stems before they become too large or provide authorization to the 
property owner to remove them without the requirement of a Tree Permit. 

The undersigned personally inspected the property and issues associated with this report on May 17, 
2022. On Behalf of Dendron Forestry Services, 

Astrid Nielsen, MFC, RPF (Registered Professional Forester), ISA Certified Arborist ®, ON-1976 
Principal, Dendron Resource Surveys 
Astrid.nielsen@dendronforestry.ca 
(613) 805-9663 (WOOD) 
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